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I. Executive Summary 

 
Crescent Resources, LLC seeks approval to sell two office buildings currently under 
construction at Potomac Yard in Arlington County, Virginia. The proposed minimum gross 
selling price is $213,500,000. This will be a structured transaction involving multiple 
funding steps, but ultimately will be for all cash to Crescent.  An initial closing event is 
expected in 2005, with the balance of the transaction and most if not all the earnings 
recognition expected to occur in 2006, upon completion of the buildings. 

 

II. Proposed Transaction 

 

A. Description 

 
The subject property represents Crescent’s last holdings in the Potomac Yard development, 
which we originally acquired in March, 2001.  In mid-2004, Crescent received authority to 
sign leases with the United States Government (General Services Administration, or GSA) 
for approximately 420,000 square feet in two buildings to be constructed totaling 
approximately 622,000 square feet.  In order to have this project be capital neutral in 2004, 
the plan at the time was to seek a joint venture partner or a presale.  As we moved through 
2004 negotiating the details of the building program and monitoring the overall progress 
towards achieving Crescent’s capital goals, we concluded we could maintain the desired 
control over the project and achieve our capital targets while not engaging a capital partner at 
that time. 
 
Now that the building program has been better defined and we are spending capital at a more 
significant rate, we concluded that this is the best time to seek an outside capital source.  
Because the capital markets are so favorable for an asset of this type at this location, we 
believe the ideal structure is a presale.  Balancing the need for a market driven valuation with 
the requirement for operating flexibility due to the complexities of the ongoing development 
process, we conducted a limited auction process with two highly qualified institutional 
investors with whom we have had transaction experience.  We sought bids from JP Morgan 
Fleming Asset Management (with whom we’ve completed many transactions over the last 
ten years) and the Meridian Group, who acquired all the remaining land in the Arlington tract 
of Potomac Yard late last year.  Morgan offered the more compelling valuation by a 
significant margin, so we have negotiated the final deal structure with them. 

 

B. Financial Parameters 
 
The contemplated deal structure provides that after a due diligence period following contract 
execution, Morgan would commit to acquire the property.  In December, 2005 Morgan will 
pay to Crescent all of Crescent’s out of pocket costs incurred through this initial closing, and 
will fund the remaining development costs from that point through completion of the 
building.  Upon completion of the building and acceptance of the GSA space by the tenant 
Morgan will pay to Crescent the difference between $213,500,000 and the costs funded 
through that point at a final closing.  Morgan assumes all leasing risks and funding 



responsibility for the remaining speculative space.  Adding the projected cost of leasing the 
speculative space to Morgan’s $213,500,000 investment with Crescent will put Morgan’s 
total investment in the buildings at approximately $225,000,000. 

 
The contemplated agreement with Morgan will contain a provision dealing with attaining the 
U.S. Green Building Council’s LEED’s Silver rating, because the GSA leases provide a 
substantial financial penalty if the Silver rating is not achieved.  This LEED Silver rating 
cannot be obtained until after the buildings are completed and the tenant has occupied its 
space.  The financial penalty in the leases for not satisfying this condition has been valued at 
$18,000,000, so the purchase agreement will provide an escrow to be established at the final 
closing pending resolution of this condition. 
 
We anticipate structuring this transaction as the staged purchase by Morgan of a special 
purpose entity to be formed to hold this single asset.  Since Morgan’s commitment to 
purchase is conditioned upon completion of the buildings and acceptance by the tenant, the 
contract will provide Morgan financial remedies if we haven’t obtained a certificate of 
occupancy and acceptance by the tenant by an outside date late next year.  This provision 
will likely result in most if not all the earnings being recognized after the conditions of the 
final closing are satisfied, likely in the first half of 2006.  The expected EBIT to be 
recognized at that time, based on the minimum price for which we are seeking authorization, 
is $78,000,000, significantly greater than the EBIT projected in the original development 
economics of approximately $24,400,000.  The actual overall capitalization rate on an “as-if 
stabilized” net operating income is approximately 6.5% (“as-if stabilized” NOI divided by 
Morgan’s projected total investment), as compared to 8.0% assumed in our original 
underwriting.  This compares even more favorably since the buyer is assuming all the risk 
associated with lease up to stabilized occupancy. 
 

 

III. Quantifiable Benefits 
 

The key quantifiable benefit is recovery of invested capital and locking in the level of our 
expected earnings while the capital markets are still favorable.  While we may forgo the 
possibility of achieving incremental return after undertaking the lease up risk, the current 
proposal allows us to recognize an attractive return on and of investment while capital market 
conditions are favorable.  It also provides Crescent the operating flexibility of being cash neutral 
or slightly positive in 2005 with respect to this project.  On balance, we believe now is a prudent 
time to sell this asset given the terms offered.  
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